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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
June 14, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek, Charlie Parke and Rob Sikorski.  
OLD BUSINESS
Washington Township May 11, 2016 Work Session

Steve and Rob attended the May 11 work session and gave an update as to our Committee’s current activities and accomplishments.  We requested funding for a 2017 street tree planting.

2016 Arbor Day Community Shade Tree Planting – North Bridge Drive

On June 1, Charlie conducted a post-planting inspection of the Cleveland Select Callery Pear trees recently planted on North Bridge Drive.  He observed that the stakes and deer guards had been removed from four trees planted at 8 North Bridge Drive.  Also, excessive soil and mulch were added around the trunks of the trees to form a hazardous condition for the healthy establishment of the young trees’ root systems.  Later that same day, Steve inspected the four trees and pushed the soil and mulch away from the tree trunks.  At that time, he had a conversation with the homeowner regarding requirements for the care of newly planted bare root street trees.  The homeowner made it clear he did not wish to replace the required stakes and deer guards and further stated he wanted the trees removed altogether.

Steve will contact Andrew Coppola regarding this Committee’s recommendation as of June 14, 2016 that further contact be made or a letter sent to the homeowner from the Township confirming the detrimental site actions taken and the homeowner’s request that the trees be removed from the shade tree easement.
NEW BUSINESS
Middle Valley Road – Line Clearance Work
We were made aware of concerns raised by Linda Meyer, a township resident, regarding line clearance work done on the lower end of Middle Valley Road.  As no formal request for evaluation was brought to the attention of the Shade Tree Committee, we can take no action at this time.
Phil Downey – 19 Rock Road
We are in receipt of a Shade Tree Notification Form dated May 18, 2016 regarding two sickly swamp maples located between the house and power lines.  Mr. Downey requested guidance as to whether he can replace the trees with arborvitae or if the Township can replace them.  Steve will contact him.
Keith Kubik – 179 Old Farmers Road
We are in receipt of a Shade Tree Notification Form dated May 22, 2016 along with a picture regarding a declining street tree.  Steve will ask Scott Frech to inspect the tree.
Robert Uccardi – 84 Ann Road

We are in receipt of a Shade Tree Notification Form dated May 25, 2016 regarding a tree hit by lightning which was subsequently removed.  Mr. Uccardi was not sure who removed the tree and requested a replacement tree.  Steve will contact him.  He will also attempt to determine who removed the tree.
Ami Amin – Shadow Hill Drive

Ms. Amin contacted the Township about a street tree which blew over in a storm.  Steve responded to advise Scott Frech would inspect the tree.  His inspection revealed there was significant leaning, a poor root system, and that the tree leaves were wilted.  Steve recommended removal of the tree to Ms. Amin and she concurred.
Proclamation by Mayor Roehrich
On May 16, 2016, this Committee, along with a number of Washington Township volunteer organizations, was formally recognized in a Proclamation by Mayor Roehrich for our community service.  We also received a Certificate of Appreciation from the Mayor.
NEXT MEETING
The July meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 12, 2016.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

Jan Godek, Recording Secretary
